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Once again, it is my privilege to introduce the Annual Report of the Bobby Goldsmith Foundation.


Once again, the Foundation has performed marvellous work for individuals and a community in need.  I praise the Foundation and its officers.  I honour the donors and supporters.  Fortunate is our society in having people who are staying the course on HIV/AIDS and continuing to contribute voluntarily to helping others when they sorely need help.  Ninety percent of BGF's work goes to support and care for clients who live in poverty.

Most of my involvement in the issues of HIV/AIDS are at the international level.  I serve on the Global Panel of UNAIDS concerned with the human rights aspects of the epidemic.  Recently, I delivered a paper at the conference of the International society for the Reform of Criminal Law, meeting in Dublin, calling for initiatives, especially in Africa, similar to those that we have adopted in Australia.  The burdens on individuals and whole nations in sub-Saharan Africa are devastating and daunting.  Whilst the ethos of helping is present, the willingness to tackle the epidemic at its sources, that often lie in fear and stigma, is sadly often absent.  


In Australia, we must count our blessings, therefore, in two respects.  First, that as a nation, from virtually the start, we had the political and professional leadership and took the hard decisions to tackle HIV/AIDS head on in a frank, practical and compassionate way.  Secondly, that we have organisations like the Bobby Goldsmith Foundation which, over the same time, have reached out and helped those in need by so many precious activities of practical humanitarianism.


My partner Johan and I are privileged to be associated with BGF as Patrons.
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